
Bulletin from September 29, 2022
President Jennifer Mullen presiding. Bell rung at 7:08AM.
Song: Gary Goodman
Pledge: I’m sorry! I didn’t catch who led the pledge…
Prayer: Larry Hughes

**REMINDER**: the Board meeting will be held on the SECOND WEDNESDAY (Oct 11th) for
the month of October only

GUESTS:

Nan Jacobs: visiting member of Modesto Kiwanis. She officially has an application in to join
our club! YAY!
Selena Little and her mother Anna: Key Clubber from Vanguard College Prep Academy
Carly Russell: brought Pebbles the dog

THANKS: Madame President Jennifer thanks everyone who helped out with tables and chair
after last week’s meeting to prep for the reunion that was coming up. This past Saturday (Oct
1) was the International Festival hosted at the Graffiti Museum. There were foreign cars,
Jennifer also wanted to acknowledge Alan Ramsey for bringing his ‘65 Volkswagen and John
Sanders for his DB4.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Judy Herrero: the Friends of the Modesto Library hosted their Book Sale this past Saturday
Jennifer Mullen: the Peace Officer Memorial Run was this past Sunday
Abigail Power: donated a truckload of donations to Society for disABILITIES after hearing
about their thrift store and all the good things that they do.
Sabrina: reminder about the Edible Extravaganza that was that evening at Venue 833
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Ana Kanbara: the Key Clubs in our division will be attending their Fall Rally on Saturday,
October 22nd. She is selling shirts to support the event, so contact her if you are interested. A
clipboard will be passed around this week for anyone interested in purchasing one.
Rich Reimche: has tickets for UCP’s Sips & BBQ drive thru that we sponsored. If you want to
attend, talk to Rich.
Jeremiah Williams: spoke about the Modesto Kiwanis 100 Year Anniversary. They have a
member, Hal Conky (?), that was honored at turning 98 years old this year. Nan Jacobs was
the first female president of Modesto Kiwanis aka the “Prodigal” club

Socials: Randy Cook
● October 29: Wine Tasting in Lodi
● December 3: Breakfast with Santa
● December: gift basket making

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES:

September 30:

● Ken Darby - 42 years
● Ron Boudreau - 41 years
● Steve Perry - 18 years
● Bob Dunbar - 24 years
● Alan Ramsey - 24 years
● Lori Rosman - 16 years

HAPPY AND SAD BUCKS:

Steve Perry: $5 happy that he escaped pin check and for having women in the club
Loren Suezle: happy buck that we have women in the club
Sabrina: happy 5 that her son called and told her that she’s going to be a grandma
Suzy: happy 5 that her bestie is going to be a grandma. She also has travelers that will be
staying with her for 13 weeks
Lori: sad for the Floridians about the hurricane. She will be flying into Atlanta before getting to
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Jamaica. The rest of the family is supposed to fly into FL, but the airport has been closed so
she doesn’t know what’s going to happen
Marty Villa: happy 2for Kevin and Bob for being his designated drivers after his surgery
Brian Sanders: happy buck he was able to “move the Earth” to help with next year’s American
Graffiti Car Show
John Sanders: happy buck for having perfect attendance so far during Jennifer’s term
Nan Jacobs: happy because she got to go to Houston to visit family, go to a Billy Joel concert
with 40,000 of her best friends, and got to watch her granddaughter play her sports and sing in
the choir
Aaron Kellums: sad buck because Saturday at 6:00AM his garage caught fire. The cause
may have been the battery charger on the GTR
Jim Felt: happy he spent time with grandkids while his kids were in Prague. Happy for the new
treasurer. Sad for the Power Couple who traveled all the way to Indiana to see their team lose
Larry Hughes: had an announcement about the pen that was received from Robert (Santa).
He doesn’t know what kind of pen refill it uses, take it to the store and have them help you out
Gary Goodman: happy for the Downey HS Reunion at the museum
John Erro, and wife Caroline, just had baby Owen

SOCIALS:

The slate for the rest of the year is….

October 29 Wine Day in Lodi
December 3 Breakfast with Santa
December 5 Book Sorting
December 7 Toy Wrapping and Social
December 10 Christmas Basket Distribution

PROGRAM: Jeremiah introduced our guest speaker, John Castillo, who spoke about the
Forward Together initiative. John moved here in 1974 and is currently on the board for the
Modesto Peace Life Center.
Forward Together is an initiative to determine whether or not we need a police oversight
committee that was spurred by the death of George Floyd. The process is not meant to attack
law enforcement, but to work with the police department to help alleviate their workload. The
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Community Health and Assistance Team (CHAT) are mental health clinicians who are
dispatched at the same time as law enforcement to assess situations. “There is a whole world
out there that we don’t understand and it’s time to listen. We all need monitoring. Human
beings if left to their own devices, would wreak havoc”.
This initiative is working with the community to determine what they feel is important. After
community input, there were three themes that were brought to attention:

● Policies and procedures
● Alternate response models
● Accountability

MARBLE DRAW: Gary Wasmund with the white
LUNCH MONEY: Alan Ramsey
Meeting Adjourned at 8:06AM
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